
 

 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL OF IOWA 

Teleconference Only 

Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at 10:00 AM 

 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

The Executive Council met in regular session at 9:58 a.m. via conference call. Governor Kim 

Reynolds presided over the meeting. Secretary of State Paul Pate, Auditor of State Rob Sand, Treasurer 

of State Michael Fitzgerald and Secretary of Agriculture Michael Naig were present.  

1. Approval of Minutes 

 

Moved by Secretary Pate and seconded by Auditor Sand that the Council approve the minutes of the 

Executive Council meeting held on January 3, 2022. 
 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

 

2. Personal Appearances 

 

Christie Templeton, Department of Human Services, was present to request funds in the amount of 

$180,000.00 pursuant to Iowa Code §29C.20A and §29C.20B with regard to the Governor’s 

Proclamation of a State of Disaster Emergency for Allamakee, Appanoose, Audubon, Bremer, Buena 

Vista, Butler, Calhoun, Carrol, Cass, Cerro Gordo, Cherokee, Chickasaw, Davis, Fayette, Floyd, 

Franklin, Greene, Guthrie, Hamilton, Hancock, Hardin, Harrison, Howard, Humboldt, Ida, Kossuth, 

Lucas, Madison, Marshall, Mills, Mitchell, Monroe, Montgomery, O'Brien, Page, Pottawattamie, 

Ringgold, Sac, Shelby, Union, Washington, Webster, Winnebago, Winneshiek, Wright, Worth, and 

Woodbury counties. 

 

Moved by Treasurer Fitzgerald and seconded by Secretary Naig that the Executive Council approve 

the request. 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 



3. Iowa Code §7D.10 

 

Moved by Auditor Sand and seconded by Treasurer Fitzgerald that the Council approve the request 

from the Attorney General’s Office for payment of Expenses Under Iowa Code §7D.10 in the amount of 

$9,600.00 for prosecuting cases under Iowa Code chapter 229A. 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

4. Leases 

 

 Moved by Secretary Naig and seconded by Auditor Sand that the Council approve the following 

lease: 

A. Lease between DNR and Buckeye Terminals, LLC 

Date of Lease:  Date of Consent to December 31, 2026Legal Description:  A parcel 

approximately 100 feet in depth by 150 feet of frontage located at Mississippi River Mile 487.1 

in Scott County, Iowa. 

Purpose: Barge loading and unloading of petroleum products.  

Annual Fee: $938.00 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

5. Payment of Cost Items 

 

Moved by Secretary Pate and seconded by Secretary Naig that the Council approve the following 

cost items: 

A. Denton Davis Brown PC……………………………………..…........................$63.00 

215 10th Street,  

Suite 1300 

Des Moines, IA 50309-3993 

Special Counsel for Copyright, Trademark & Patent Issues 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

 



6. Conveyance of Property 

Moved by Auditor Sand and seconded by Secretary Naig that the Council approve the land patent 

transfer of property held by the Iowa National Guard on behalf of the State of Iowa pursuant to Iowa 

Code §29A.57(2). 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

7. Adjourn Meeting 

 

Moved by Secretary Pate and seconded by Treasurer Fitzgerald that the meeting adjourn. 

 

The vote: Ayes:                Governor Reynolds 

Secretary Pate 

Auditor Sand 

Treasurer Fitzgerald 

Secretary Naig 

                                    Nays: None 

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

  
 Victoria Newton 

 Executive Secretary 

 


